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Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

Kennebunk Town Hall
April 11, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick


-

Wells



Marianne Goodine
Kennebunk


Mike Claus 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President
Biddeford


Greg Tansley, alternate
Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary
Old Orchard Beach

Jeffrey Hinderliter
Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer
South Portland


- 

ETA



Tom Daley, Joe Yuhas, John Andrews
ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush

(Attendees are identified by initials)
President TR opened the meeting at 8:35.
1. Minutes of March 14, 2012 – moved to accept by BH, 2nd by AR, unanimous.
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Review of ETMD documents – President TR reviewed founding documents, references to uses such as equestrian, potential for legal review. BG: stems from horse use, but we should look at all uses – how do we modify the docs? TR: we know from MDOT that restricting certain uses, as long as not bike or ped, can be done. BG: could be towns restricting uses, too. TR: could add certain user groups, too, which should be reviewed. I think this 501c3 can modify any time it wants, but, do we need votes from the towns, including lapsed members? We have shopped around, approached attorney Sandra Guay. She offered a discount, $175/hour. BG: can include a not to exceed amount in a motion. MC: any ETA members who have offered legal advice who would help with this now? JA: Eric Cote, Nathan Smith, Mac Sexton have helped in the past. BG: could send out RFP or RFQ to pre-qualified list. JA: Tony Kimmerlee from MDOT might work. BG: put someone on retainage, for future questions, too. CB: talked to Eric Cote about event application. BH: have asked Sandy because of convenience. If a larger process, perhaps we need a committee. AR: so, either hire an attorney, or go to wider audience. AR: move that we hire attorney Guay, not to exceed $2,000.  GT: Sandy has represented Biddeford in the past. 2nd by BG. Discussion. BG moved the question, and so voted, 10-1 (JA). AR: Terrence Parker feels towns will supersede ETMD on horse use. 
· TE Application – Tad R -- 
i.  Kennebunk-Wells-South Berwick design – LOI due by May 11. AR: emailed town manager in South Berwick, no answer. Dues are not in the budget, so perhaps no money until later in the year. MC: distance from Rte. 35 to South Berwick? JA: about 13 miles. About $60,000/mile to design. MC: if we put down $800,000, local match would be $160,000. BH: KAB design was about $300,000. Saco-OOB about $322,000. MC: will help with cooperation between the 3 towns. JA: SETA is committee to fundraising toward local match. MC: Barry has asked me to ask Dan Stewart about Safe Routes to School money for extending the ET south from Rte. 35. Can be used with 2 miles of KES. 100% funding with SRS. AR: middle school and Berwick Academy in South Berwick also within 2 miles, so could apply.  CB: Scarborough going to submit? BG: we’re covered for design, but not construction. Does ETMD support submitting for 2014-15? Yes. JA: ETA raised $130,000 match for Scarborough Marsh. If town doesn’t have local match, we have to raise it. We’re working on it for SETA. 
· Update on Co-Location Agreement – nothing from Unitil. TR: hoping to talk to Frank Callahan. Talking about clearing entire easement of trees. Reasonable if they survey the corridor?  

· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B – 17 requests for events. Many have requested waiver for fees. JA: move that all ETA events fees be waived, 2nd BH, and so voted, unanimous. MC: moves that ED and Pres determine waivers for events, BH 2nds, 9-1 (TR). 
· Review applications for fee/insurance waivers
ii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L (absent), TR: SMMC will fund markers. JA: Biddeford Savings would fund markers for entire trail. Have asked for a proposal. BS and SMMC will talk about cooperative proposal. TR: we should order the signs. CB: SMMC has approved $750, with small marker on post. Agreed at last meeting that ETMD would front the money. SMMC now down to beginning and end sign logos, which is acceptable. Bob L. and Dan will be asked to move this along. 
· Status updates:

i. Financial Report – CB: running ahead on ED line item, but other items in good shape. 
ii. 2012 Dues – Scarborough, OOB and ETA have paid. 
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  -  Carole B.
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16 – CB: TA, 10 a.m. Letters to towns and list this next week. Thinking of invite to ETA annual meeting, and 5-18 bike ride also.  
ii. Ramp design/construction  update – MDOT has funded. Benches also covered, DHAI moving ahead with design. Appraisal under way. Construction will begin in May, about 4 weeks to finish. Saco building a sidewalk for connectivity.
· Scarborough –  019386.00 – BG: Trail closure signs should be removed, in Saco. Debris along side of trail. Town line marker would be good. Adopt a trail? Trash cans on Trail? New trash can in OOB, Porta-potti going out behind public works. TR: street furniture, comfort stations will be more important. 
i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update -- BG: has been sent to state, no contract signed yet. HNTB not yet started, waiting on MDOT.
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?  AR: need a sign in Kittery. CB: 2 rounds of new signs, Tad may have them. TR: I do. CB: Dan has ordered signs, for Biddeford and Kennebunk. And, for TA to SMMC. AR: ECG by-laws should be checked, so we coordinate with them. MC: motion to adjourn, 2nd BG, and so voted, unanimous.
5. Next Meeting – May 9, 2012

6.  Adjourn
